EWCA 2023 Annual Meeting Minutes
15 Feb 2023


Eleven homeowners attended the Annual Meeting held on Wednesday, February 15th at 7:30 p.m. at the Oakton High School Cafeteria.  In addition to the homeowners, there were eight proxies provided along with three attending EWCA Board members.  Board members in attendance were: Frank Sheridan, President; Tom Kennedy, Vice President; and Christy Cushing, Secretary. 
 
Frank Sheridan extended thanks to the Board regarding turning over packets to residents for selling homes, managing all finances, paying insurance, generating minutes, etc.  This included Bruce McKinstry who manages the Edgelea Woods website, EdgleaWoods.com.  The website domain for our community website has been renewed. Frank also wanted to thank Sarah Alonso, Head of ARC and the ARC Board members who worked together to evaluate and manage the architectural changes this year.   
 

BLAKE LANE TRAFFIC STUDY:
 
Alan Alonso, a member of our community, has joined the Blake Lane Traffic Study Group.  The County instituted the group in order to focus on how to slow cars down and make the overall Community and Oakton High School Students who cross Blake Lane safe. 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT:
 
The Treasurer’s Report was shared.  The current budget balance is nearly $15,000.  There was a total income this year of $7,276. Total expenses were $6,886.  The community cleared just under $400 this year.  The proposed budget for 2023 is $7.805 and the annual assessment will be $67.   
 

EWCA BOARD OPENING:
 
Frank Sheridan is planning to eventually leave the EWCA Board President. He asked if anyone at the meeting was interested in becoming the EWCA Board President.  As a resident, if you are interested in the position, please reach out to Frank at fsheridan@verizon.net.  He has enjoyed his time being a part of the Board for many years, but is interested in seeing new blood with new ideas to take the EWCA forward.
 

EAGLE SCOUT PROJECT:
 
The community has a potential Eagle Scout project for someone or a troop interested in clearing out non-native species in the Common Grounds.  Contact Frank if there is a Scout or Troop interested in doing this.
 

CROSSBOW TRAFFIC STUDY:
 
The small size and configuration of Crossbow Court is dangerous; traffic mixes with residents entering and exiting their driveways; students coming and going through the cul-de-sac; and cars dropping off students.  We have had different measures of speed and volume done by the County through the RTAP Program, which is the Residential Traffic Administration Program. The measures tracked the speed and volume of cars and people.  Unfortunately, we did not meet the numbers with this first study to have traffic restrictions put in effect.  The Community has asked the County for another traffic count, which will happen during Spring of 2024.  An Edgelea Woods resident observed 50 to 70 students coalescing on Crossbow Court by foot or by drop off within a small window of 15-20 minutes before school started.  
 

METRO WEST:
 
Metro West Buildings #6 & #10 were approved to build out.  It will be comprised of 
2,248 residences, 100,000 square foot ground retail and convenience businesses as well as 300,000 square feet of office space.  

MEETING CLOSING:

The Board gave thanks to everyone that was able to attend, share their thoughts, and ask questions.  

